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Roose Community Primary School



       Information for Parents

Newsletter May 2019
Dear Parents/Carers,
We hope you have been enjoying the warmer weather and have taken advantage of the lovely long bank holiday weekends we have been having. School has been busy, trying to squeeze 5 days of learning into a four-day week! As the weather will hopefully continue to improve, please make sure you apply sun-cream to your child before school and send in a labelled bottle of sun-cream if you wish them to re-apply before lunchtime. Children are encouraged to bring in a bottle of plain water and a sunhat too.
Parent Consultations
Thank you to all the parents and carers who have attended parent consultation appointments over the past few weeks. If you have not managed to see your child’s teacher and would still like an appointment, please contact the office or your child’s teacher directly, to see if you can find a suitable time.
Year 6 Sats
Year 6 Sats tests are taking place in the week beginning Monday 13th May. These are national assessments that take place across the country to measure children’s progress before they move up to secondary school. Mrs Thomas and year 6 have been working hard and preparing well and we wish them lots of luck and success next week. We have lots of lovely activities and treats planned for year 6 after the tests as a reward for their hard work.

Workshops
We have been lucky to have plenty of exciting workshops taking place in school over the past few weeks. We weaved some willow crosses for Easter which are displayed on the way into the school hall. We also had a visit from Kita Mitchell, a children’s author who came into school to talk to years 5 & 6. This special event was organised free by the school library service and was a fantastic opportunity for the children to meet and question a writer. Our visitors praised our children for their mature attitudes and the interesting questions they asked.

Shakespeare
Year 4 performed a fantastic version of a Midsummer Night’s Dream which they have been practising for the past couple of months – a recording of this can be found on the school website. We were so pleased with how well they had learnt their lines and the confidence they had during the performance. Year 5 are now preparing for their Shakespeare performance which they will be doing at Blackwell arts and crafts house and we wish them luck with the event.

Mrs Jacobs
Unfortunately, Mrs Jacobs has had to have emergency surgery after suffering an injury to her leg. She is starting to feel much better and we wish her a speedy recovery and expect her back in school soon. If you need any help or support in the meantime, please do not hesitate to contact myself (Jenny Redhead, deputy head) or your class teacher who will advise.

Dates

	Date
	Event
	Year group
	Times

	

	9.5.2019
	Quidditch workshop
	all
	All day

	13.5.2019
	Year 6 Sats
	6
	All week

	17.5.2019
	Skateboarding workshop day
	all
	All day

	24.5.19
	Year 3 class assembly
	3
	2.45pm

	24.5.19
	Year 5 Shakespeare performance - Blackwell
	5
	All day

	21.5.19
	Library bus visit
	all
	All day

	24.5.19
	Foodie Friday
	all
	playtime

	27.5.19
	Half term
	
	

	4.6.19
	Year 2 fellwalking
	2
	All day

	4.6.19
	Cricket workshops
	1,2,5 & 6
	

	5.6.19
	Eid Festival
	all
	

	6.6.19
	Year 2 fellwalking
	2
	All day

	7.6.19
	Year 2 fellwalking
	2
	All day

	7.6.19
	Reception class assembly
	R
	2.45pm

	7.6.19
	Governor open day
	all
	All day

	10.6.19
	Year 1 phonics screening
	1
	All week

	11.6.19
	School photos 8.30 start

	14.6.19
	Sports day – KS1
	KS1
	1.15pm

	14.6.19
	Scholastic Book Fair
	all
	All week

	17.6.19
	Science week
	all
	All week

	18.6.19
	Furness voices
	choir
	evening

	19.6.19
	Furness voices
	choir
	evening

	21.6.19
	Nursery exhibition in the hall
	nursery
	From 2.30pm – 4pm

	21.6.19
	Summer Fayre
	all
	pm

	28.6.19
	Year 2 class assembly
	2
	2.45pm

	28.6.19
	KS2 sports day
	KS2
	1.15pm

	4.7.19
	Year 3 residential
	3
	2 days

	5.7.19
	Year 1 class assembly
	1
	2.45pm

	8.7.19
	Year 6 residential
	6
	3 days

	10.7.19
	Year 4 residential
	4
	2 days

	12.7.19
	Nursery Graduation
	nursery
	2.30pm

	19.7.19
	Year 6 leaver’s assembly
	6
	9.15am

	19.7.19
	Finish for Summer holidays
	All
	2pm


Yours sincerely
Jenny Redhead
Deputy Head teacher
Telephone: 01229 838841     Website: www.rooseprimary.co.uk    Email:  admin@roose.cumbria.sch.uk


